Subject: Toward a World-wide Register of Warning Authorities

The WMO Commission on Basic Systems (CBS) Expert Team on Public Weather Services in Support of Disaster Prevention and Mitigation (ET/DPM)
 met in Kuala Lumpur 25-29 May 2009. The meeting considered a proposal to publicize a register of WMO Members warning authorities and noted that it was a step towards achieving “Single official voice for dissemination of warnings” which was one of the priority areas identified by WMO Members.
The meeting agreed to set up a register of WMO Member warning authority, replacing the existing list of Members’ legal basis for issuing weather warnings presently posted on the WMO PWS [Public Weather Services] website. This register will contain the following information: 

· Country name

· Organizational name of the alerting authority

· Geographic scope for which the organization is authoritative

· Types of messages for which the organization is authoritative 

· Internet URL where the alerting authority serves its alert messages
Haleh Kootval of WMO Secretariat was requested to write to Members by the end of June 2009 to seek input for the register, after confirming with the WMO Information System team about the structure of the register.  The Chair, Hon-Gor Wai of Hong Kong Observatory, will provide a sample register entry by the end of July 2009.
� The ET-DPM principally deals with issues concerning disaster prevention and mitigation and the role of Public Weather Services in assisting the national efforts of WMO Members in disaster reduction (see http://www.wmo.int/pages/prog/amp/pwsp/wmopws_et_dpm_en.htm ).





